
The President’s Message
My goodness, here we
are in April already –
just the other day it
was Christmas.  I'm

sorry I took so long on my
presentation last month, but I can
get carried away when I have a
captive audience.  

Okay, here's a current news break:
DCSO Deputy saves life of Carson
Sheriff Captain.  An off duty
Carson Sheriff Captain narrowly
escaped serious injury recently when
he attempted horseback riding with
no prior experience.  He mounted
the horse, unassisted and the horse
immediately began moving.   As it

galloped along at a steady and
rhythmic pace, the Captain began to
slip sideways from the saddle.
Although attempting to grab for the
horse's mane, he could not get a
firm grip. He then threw his arms
around the horse's neck, but
continued to slide down the side of
the horse. The horse galloped along,
seemingly oblivious to its slipping
rider. Finally, losing his grip, the
Captain attempted to leap away
from the horse and throw himself to
safety.  His foot became entangled in
the stirrup and he was at the mercy
of the horse's pounding hooves as
his and upper body repeatedly struck

the ground. Moments away from
unconsciousness and probable
death, to his great fortune, a
Douglas County Sheriff's Deputy, at
Wal-Mart on a shoplifting call, saw
him and quickly unplugged the
horse ride!   Happy April (Fools).

Bayan

From the Secretary-Treasurer
At the March meeting, the
Nominating Committee (Past
Presidents Larry Gray and
Phil Kasper) presented the
first reading of their slate of

officers and directors for the year beginning
July 1.  No additional nominations from
the membership were offered.  They are
recommending that the current officers and
directors be re-elected for another term.
Their recommendations will be repeated at
the April meeting; nominations from the
floor will again be invited.  Thereafter, the
elections will be held.  

We continue to grow in membership!  I
have received an application for

membership from Charles Poe, who is a
retired law enforcement officer from AZ,
CA and NV.  He was recruited by John
Coyle.  Welcome to the chapter, Charlie.  I
am aware of at least one more prospective
member that could be in the works.  

Plans are underway for our annual
picnic this summer.  Details will be
disseminated to the membership as soon
as arrangements are finalized.  Watch for
more information!

That's about it from the Secretary-
Treasurer's corner.  

Ray

Please call

 YES

or

 NO

by 4/14 for

the 4/21
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 

Claudia/Chuck 267-5630

Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com
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Hello from the 1st Vice President

Hello FootPrinters!!
We are all in for a special treat with this

month's speaker!!  Let's all show our
support by attending this month's meeting

on April 21 at the Plaza Conference Center in Carson
City. This will be a unique presentation you won't want
to miss. Socializing will begin at 6 PM and dinner will
be served at 7 PM.  Price is $17. 

Make it a 'sharing' experience by bringing a friend
and a Pot O' Gold gift!

Charlene

From the 2nd Vice President

Many thanks to our own Bayan Lewis for
being our March speaker.  The events of
that horrific North Hollywood Bank of
America robbery were poignantly
presented.  What an ordeal!  We're all thankful that the
only fatalities were the robbers themselves, although
many other people were hurt that day.

For April, we are going to have an exciting
presentation.  It's about the Douglas County  Bomb
Squad!!  Our speaker will be Captain Todd Moss from
the Tahoe Douglas Fire Protection District.  He will be
giving us a presentation about the Bomb Squad.  He
will also bring along some displays of articles used by the
squad for you to examine.  And, the highlight will be a
live (not a live bomb!) demonstration with the bomb
squad robot.  We should all enjoy this coming event.

See you at the Plaza Conference Center on April 21.  

Janet

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

April Birthdays
Kellie Modispacher   3
Phil Kasper 4
Carol Hahn 6
Brad Sikes 6
Thomas Mezzetta 8
James Schramm 12
Paul Tanaka 16
Claudia Lowe 17
Amy Mezzetta 22
Anthony Bartone 26
Bill Shay 26 Millie Solley & Nancee Goldwater

Phil Miller, Ed Bryant, Fritz Rubins 
Janet BryantHelen & Dick Schofield

In Memoriam
JAY TOMLINSON

03/14/1937 - 02/26/2011



Marjorie Runyon, Betty Miller &
Patricia Robertson

President Bayan Lewis
Guest Speaker

Ann Hill, Pat Sikes, Fran Coursey &
Larna Hoyt

Norma Summey &
Ray Hoyt

It’s the March IFA, Chapter #72
Gathering at the Carson Valley Inn. 

David Aymami Jim & Barbara Donley
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Bayan Lewis 782-8068
1st Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
2nd Vice President Janet Asmann 782-0776
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Norma Summey 267-1917
Immediate Past President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
Grand Director Larry Gray 783-9759
3 Year Director Betty Miller 782-7935
2 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
1 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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